
Consultation 41: proposed changes in the regulatory documents 

October 21, 2019 

 

Fluxys Belgium is proposing adjustments to its regulatory documents with a focus on (i) updating the 
creditworthiness requirements, (ii) updating the ACT for 2020 tariffs implementation, (iii) update on 
diversion services and (iv) some technical changes  
 

1. Creditworthiness requirements 

Fluxys Belgium is proposing to update its creditworthiness requirements aimed at preventing market 

abuse and protection against defaulting Network Users. 

2. Update of ACT 

Fluxys Belgium proposes to update the Access Code for Transmission in order to be aligned with the 
terms and conditions of the approved tariffs, entering into force on January 2020. Among these 
changes belongs the removal of the Fix/Flex service and an update on the application of the seasonal 
factors and multipliers used in the tariff calculations. 
 

3. Diversion services 

In order to properly reflect the value of capacity, diversion services can from now on only be 
subscribed for similar capacity types (e.g. firm for firm, backhaul for backhaul).  
 

4. Technical changes 

The term “Agreement” is from now on used as a coherent term in all regulatory documents. 
Additionally, the VIP BENE is planned to go live on the date of 1st of April 2020. 
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